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COVID Safety Code & Non-Compliance Procedure 

 
 
 

First and foremost, CRCP Administrative Staff acknowledge that the school has been given special 
permission to hold in person classes at the church at present time as long as we are following the 
safety protocol that the Elders and church board have agreed on as well as the SECC guidelines that 
our church must follow. We want not only each student and parent to be safe, but also our volunteer 
teachers and staff.  

With that in mind, the following safety protocols are in place for everyone at Canyon Ridge Christian 
Prep while on the campus. Please review the protocols with your children and let them know that the 
staff and teachers will be reminding them to follow the rules. We also ask that the parents help us with 
the enforcing of the safety rules. 

1. MASKS: In compliance with the CDC guidelines, CA state guidelines, San Diego County guidelines and 
Southeastern California Conference of Seventh Day Adventists guidelines, Face coverings are 
REQUIRED for anyone on campus at all times, unless eating food or drinking.  

 
2. FOOD: Canyon Ridge Christian Prep is not allowed to provide food for students. Students and families 

must bring their own lunch each week. Cooking class is also not allowed to hold classes until notified 
otherwise. We also ask that everyone remembers that we are not to be sharing food of any kind with each 
other while on campus. As much as possible, please eat with your family only.  

 
 

3. WATER BOTTLES: As drinking fountains are turned off right now due to COVID, please remember 
to bring refillable water bottles to school to use. When a refill is needed, please ask either Ms. Linda 
Zinke or Mindy to go inside to fill up the water bottle for you. 
 

4. DISTANCING: As much as possible, please try to follow the social distancing guidelines. When 
waiting for water bottles to be filled, try not to all congregate outside the door as that blocks traffic on the 
sidewalk and makes it difficult for people to pass.  

 
 

5. BATHROOMS: Just a reminder that only 1 Person/ Family is allowed in the bathrooms at a time. Please do 
not gather and socialize in the bathrooms at any time. 

 
We ask that each student, parent, teacher and staff comply with these rules at all times. We know that it might 
be inconvenient at times, but we ask that everyone follows the rules so we can keep meeting in person. If a 
student or parent fails to comply with the rules, the following non-compliance procedure has been adopted from 
our member handbook policies:  
 

A. If a student or parent does not comply with the protocol outlined above, the student and parent will meet 
with the administrative staff to respond regarding their refusal to comply. If the staff feels that there is no 
cooperation, then the student and parent will be asked to leave the school and a letter of removal will be 
given within three to five days from the meeting. However, if the student and parent agree to comply, 
then the student will be placed on probation to determine their willingness to cooperate with the safety 
protocol.   


